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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 752-A
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the New York City Charter, in relation to creating an office of diversity and inclusion within the department of citywide administrative services.
	Sponsors: By Council Members Cumbo, Brannan, Kallos, and Rosenthal.

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 752-A would require the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services to establish an Office of Diversity and Inclusion to be tasked with compiling and releasing employment statistics related to hiring, salary and promotion of City employees, disaggregated by gender, race, civil service title classification, and other categories as appropriate. The Office of Diversity and Inclusion would also be responsible for creating directives, policies, and procedures that endeavor to diversify the City’s workforce.  The Office of Diversity and Inclusion would also be required to submit an annual report to the Mayor, City Council and the Equal Employment Practices Commission, and make such report available online.

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 120 days after it becomes law.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY19
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY20

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because this legislation is codifying existing practices. 

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division                         

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Nevin Singh, Financial Analyst
                                              
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
                                           Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced by the City Council on April 11, 2018 as Intro. 752 and referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights.  The legislation was heard at a joint hearing by the Committee on Civil and Human Rights and the Committee on Civil Service and Labor on April 23, 2018.  The legislation was laid over and subsequently amended.  The amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 752-A, will be voted on by the Committee on Civil and Human Rights at a hearing on December 10, 2018. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 752-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 12, 2018.
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